Custer County Library Board
Annual Meeting Minutes
January 15, 2014






    Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met at its regularly scheduled meeting date on Wednesday, January 15th at 1:00 p.m. in the library.  Members in attendance were Bill Schreier, Mickey Schlecht, and Amy Kirk, with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
INSTALL NEW TRUSTEES

The Board welcomed new Trustee, Amy Kirk.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS/LIAISONS

Bill moved to nominate Diane to continue serving as Chair; Mickey seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.  Bill moved to nominate Mickey to continue serving as Vice-Chair; Amy seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.  Marlene was not present, but had previously agreed to serve as the Foundation liaison.  
MINUTES

· December Board Minutes – Mickey made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Bill seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The current balance is $14,301.52, of which $641.31 is reserved for Hermosa and $806.07 is otherwise restricted.   Trustees also received a report displaying 2013 “Expenses by Category” and “Income by Category” from the Checking Account which is attached to these minutes.   

· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

December spreadsheet:  $1,971.62 Balance; 98.9% Expired
2014 Library Budget:  $184,081
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report for December discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for December.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.
· Department Head Meeting
· Foundation Update
· Computer Issues
· New Laptop
· Year-End Statistics
Doris Ann also reviewed the Circulation Analyses for the Custer and Hermosa Libraries and the Annual Totals spreadsheets for the Custer and Hermosa Libraries as compared to 2012 and 2011. The “Annual Totals” spreadsheet shows statistics for attendance, computer usage, Overdrive usage, and income from book sales, copier use, fines, and membership fees.  Bill suggested that the Overdrive usage be included in the Custer Circulation analysis in the future since OverDrive usage does reflect the circulation of downloadable e-books and audiobooks.  That number is expected to increase, as circulation from the physical library may eventually decrease.
OLD BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy
Custer was selected to be one of the libraries participating in the Trustee Training Academy.  Doris Ann will attend a webinar next week that explains the process for logging in to the account and accessing the training sessions.  She will know more about the course after next week’s training, but said she thinks the board has until January, 2015 to complete the seven courses.  Members who do not watch the training sessions as a group can complete the online sessions at a time convenient for them. 
· Technology Plan Adoption
Trustees received the latest draft of the Technology Plan via e-mail prior to the meeting.  The latest draft reflected any changes made after receiving feedback from the State Library.  Mickey made a motion to approve the Technology Plan as presented; Amy seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.  

· Marketing Plan
The Board discussed the need to get back on track in the development of a marketing plan, beginning with the creation of a tagline and logo.  Amy will be unable to attend the February meeting.  The Trustees agreed to discuss a date for a tagline session at their February meeting.  
NEW BUSINESS:
· Jumpstart “Train the Trainer” session in Pierre
Doris Ann has been asked to attend a Jumpstart (for Summer Reading) training in Pierre on February 4th.  The State Library will be funding her travel.  She will then host a similar training for the library’s in the Southern Black Hills on March 13th at 9:00 a.m.   For hosting/coordinating the training, she will receive a $400 mini-grant from the State Library to use toward funding the Summer Reading Program.
· Approval of Library Closure Days
Doris Ann asked the Board to approve the closure of the Custer County Library (both branches) for all County holidays and the Saturdays of Easter weekend, Gold Discovery Days, and Thanksgiving.  In addition, she asked for approval of closure of the Custer branch (not Hermosa)  from February 24th – March 1st for the installation of new carpet.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· Library closed on Monday, January 20th for MLK Jr. Holiday.
· Legislative Day will be January 23rd, 2014 in Pierre 
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   February 12th @ 1:00 p.m. 

Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
